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Cir No : 23/2017                                                                                          Date : 23rd October  2017      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,
Re: Special Leave Petition No. 19799/2017 of

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association

The First and only SLP to be filed well within the stipulated time by AIIPA, was listed for hearing on August 28, 2017, after a mention for early hearing was made before the Hon.Chief Justice Court by the Organisation on 25th August 2017. Notice returnable in four weeks was ordered to be issued and posted for October 13, 2017.

With two other SLPs and three Petitions with Diary Numbers, AIIPA’s SLP was taken as scheduled on 13th October 2017 and as Life Insurance Corporation of India had sought time and as Notices were required to be issued  under other Petitions, the Case has been adjourned to January 10, 2018.

The Operative Portion of the Order of the Hon’ble Supreme Court is appended below:

“UPON perusing papers, the Court made the following ORDER. Permission to file SLP granted in Diary No. 31206/2017. Delay in filing substitution application is condoned in Diary No. 31206/2017. Application for substitution is allowed in Diary No. 31206/2017. Delay condoned. Issue notice in Diary Nos. 23794/2017, 26729/2017 and 31206/2017. List the matters on 10th January, 2018. Pleadings be completed in the meanwhile”.

(MEENAKSHIKOHLI)                          (KAILASH CHANDER)         

  COURTMASTER                               COURT MASTER

Hopefully, on January 10, 2018, our SLP will get admitted, converted into a Civil Appeal and arguments on the  merits and legal points will commence.

As has already been informed, our SLP has tried to project a fool-proof case and with further discussions with Senior Counsel and Advocate on Record(AOR), All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association will get geared up, for a thorough Hearing on and from January 10, 2018 to  highlight our view points and AIIPA assures that every effort to further the interests of LIC Pensioners will be  undertaken.

With Greetings,

                                         Comradely Yours,
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                                         (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)

                                         GENERAL SECRETARY    

